
Town of Little Black 
September 8, 2024 

 
Present for the meeting was Dan Hoffman, Bryan Jochimsen, Chad Smith, 
JoAnn Smith and Marian Nernberger. Chairman Hoffman called meeting to 
order at 5:00 PM and opened with the pledge.  
He then had JoAnn read the August meeting minutes. Chad made a motion to 
accept the minutes as written. Bryan seconded. Motion carried. 
LRIP: The project on Castle Dr. has been started. 
Noise/Etten’s: The police were out, but at this time there was no word.  
Bill: Chad made a motion to pay all bills as presented, except for the one to 
Power Plan from McCoy until Dan checks it out. 
 
Ayres: They are grant writers and Dan recommends that they be hired to write 
the ARIP ag grant for redoing Gibson from Co. A to Co. O. They have been 
successful with other grants. Bryan made a motion to hire Ayres to write the 
grant at a cost of $5900. Chad seconded. Motion carried. 
 
Wind Towers: Mattheu Boor was present and talked about moving forward  
with wind towers and the layout plan with the turbines.  
 
Jerry & Jen Kenny: They were present at the meeting and discussed their plan 
on connecting their two mobile homes together. Dan stated that they would 
still have to survey out the present one. 
 
CCC: Marian reported all going well with bookings. New doors are needed on 
the west side as they are rusting out. Still haven’t got the roof done and it’s 
starting to leak. The bar will be open Wed.-Sat. starting at 5:00.  
 
Treasures Report: Marian reported a starting balance of $32,227.46. Income 
for the month of $46,500.29. Expenses for tonight $10,863.34. Leaving a 
balance of $68,122.41. 
 
Next meeting: Oct. 13, 5:00 PM  
  
JoAnn Smith, Sec. 

 


